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Response to Comment Set C.69:  Laurie Ostrom 

C.69-1 On September 13, the CPUC, as the CEQA Lead Agency, and the USDA Forest Service, as the 
NEPA Lead Agency, extended the public review period for the Project from 45 days to 60 days, 
which ended on October 3, 2006. 

C.69-2 Please see General Response GR-1 regarding potential effects on property values and General 
Response GR-2 regarding property acquisition.  

 Potential health risks associated with the project are discussed in Section C.6 (Public Health and 
Safety) of the Draft EIR/EIS.  

 The impacts to water quality, air quality, visual resources, noise, and traffic as a result of 
Alternative 5 have been discussed in the EIR/EIS Sections C.8.10, C.2.10, C.15.10, C.10.10, and 
C.13.10, respectively. 

C.69-3 Please see General Response GR-5 regarding noticing procedures and the review period for the 
Draft EIR/EIS.  

C.69-4 Thank you for submitting your concerns regarding Alternative 5. Your comments are consistent 
with the findings of the Draft EIR/EIS regarding the increased length of Alternative 5, as well as the 
requirement of Alternative 5 to establish new utility right-of-way (ROW) areas. However, it should 
be noted that the proposed Project and each of the other four Project alternatives would also require 
land acquisition for ROW purposes, either for new transmission corridors or for widening of 
existing transmission corridors.  

 Please see General Response GR-1 regarding potential effects on property values and General 
Response GR-2 regarding property acquisition. 

 Vasquez Rocks Natural Area Park would be located approximately 0.8 miles west of the Alternative 
5 route, and recreational use of the area would not be affected by the Alternative 5 alignment (see 
Section C.9.10.1). However, as discussed in Section C.15.10.2 (Impact V-25), impacts to the visual 
quality of landscape views from Vasquez Rocks as a result of Alternative 5 would be significant and 
unavoidable. 

 Although project cost is not discussed in the Draft EIR/EIS, we agree that due to the increased 
length of Alternative 5, it would cost substantially more than the proposed Project.  

 The impacts to noise, fire risk, and road crossings as a result of Alternative 5 have been discussed 
in the EIR/EIS Sections C.10.10, C.7.10, and C.13.10, respectively.  

 Alternative 5 would require double-circuit 500-kV towers to be constructed within the existing 
Pardee-Vincent corridor between Mile 18.8 and Mile 37.2. As discussed in Section C.13.10 
(Traffic and Transportation) regarding Alternative 5, such towers range in height between 175 and 
220 feet above the ground surface. However, pursuant to FAA guidelines, SCE would be required 
to submit FAA Form 7460-1, Notice of Proposed Construction or Alteration, to the Manager of the 
FAA Air Traffic Division for review and approval of this alternative route. Therefore, towers 
associated with Alternative 5 would not present a hazard to airport navigation activities.  
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 The impacts to visual resources and noise as a result of Alternative 5 have been discussed in the 
EIR/EIS Sections C.15.10 and C.10.10, respectively. 


